VMB Meeting Minutes 5-14-08

The meeting began at 7:15pm with 22 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members, Heidi, Rob from Fitness Central Bicycle Shop in Schnecksville, Tracy, Vince.
2. Treasurer’s Report – we have about $1328.00 in the treasury, with about 80 paid members.   
3. Review of minutes/action items
· Action item – Doug is working on a new tri-fold membership brochure.

4. Old Business

· Sals  - over the summer most of the work will be trail maintenance.

· Sals trail markers –Rudy reported that Cub Scout Troop 150 is willing to work on the trail markers, but are not able to do so until fall.  The committee, which includes Rudy, Dave, Don and Greg, will decide on appropriate trail markers and bring their recommendations back to the club for a final vote.  Bernie will work with the committee on the steel chips with paint samples to mark specific color trails.
· SME – work is mostly finished for now.

· Glen Park – no updates.
· Trexler Park – plan is still to go up to hike and look at the possibilities for trails, at some point there will be negotiations for more land for trails.
· Blue Mountain Bike Park – is a go!  The committee met with the management last month and they have decided to build trails.  The first trails built will be cross country, with the possibility of a pump track and gravity trails.  Joe & the committee will continue to work with Blue and will then develop a memorandum of understanding that will be presented to the club for final approval and a vote.  The club will not be doing any of the trail building, but will act as a consultant on this project.

· Jon K’s graduation project – Jon has decided to build a resume to present to Bike Line, Joe will assist him with contacting the necessary people there.
· Action Wheels Spring Fling – was held on May 10th and was a success according to those that attended.
· South Mountain Middle School project – no updates, Rudy mentioned that his school is hesitant to pursue a similar project due to liability.

· April 19th – Earth Day/clean-up day at Sals, was very successful, kudos to Doug for organizing and planning this event.  There was a great write up in the Salisbury press on this.  If anyone sees illegal activity or ATV riders please contact the game commission officer at 610-926-1966 or 610-926-3136.
· Tour de Pool – crit race will be held in Catasaqua on July 5th,  the club will assist with volunteers for timing laps and an information table.
·  Banner on a roll -  no updates, awaiting a report from Jim.
· Tools – John E. has made 4  McCleod’s; a donation was made to the Wildlands Conservancy for his efforts.  

· Next meeting – a motion was made to hold the June meeting on a Tuesday night, as well as to have it at Sals, so it will be held at the middle lot, if it rains we will have the meeting at the pavilion.  There will be a ride at 5:30, and the meeting will be at 7pm, the date is Tuesday June 10th.

· Epic/day trips – Allamuchy, date to be posted on the site.  Eric brought up the idea of another “Lehigh Valley Trifecta”, he will post a date for this on the site.
· Doug attended the MTB summit last weekend, there is a proposal to have a state wide MTB association, this group will continue to work towards this.  He also mentioned that there is a lot of grant money available that mountain bikers are not taking advantage of.  VMB will be an integral part of this group and will work to get the ball rolling on both of these issues.
· Hubbard ride – rescheduled for June 7th (Hubbard) & 8th (Sals), directions for the Hubbard ride will be posted on the site.

